

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Cordillera Administrative Region

SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF ABRA

July 29, 2020

DIVISION MEMORANDUM 135 s.2020 No.

ADDENDUM/CORRIGENDUM TO DIV. MEMO # 131, s. 2020

Re: Administration of Computer-Based English Proficiency for Teacher Applicants 2020

TO: CID Chief, SGOD Chief **EPS/Action Officers** All PSDS **Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads Deped Medical Section**

- 1. The Schools Division of Abra will be administering the Computer-Based English Proficiency (CB-EPT) for teacher applicants for the calendar year 2020 will be on August 4 and 5, 2020 instead of August 24 and 25 in the Divisiom memo # 131 s. 2020. Based from the Deped Memorandum #106 s. 2019, "Each examinee shall be allowed to take the test only once, regardless of the number of plantilla positions and schools divisions the applicant is applying for. The result of the EPT shall be valid for two years from the time of the test administration".
- 2. Examinees are advised to bring any proof of identification. List of examinees and testing centers are herewith provided in the enclosure no. 01.
- 3. One day orientation to the testing personnel is moved from July 31, 2020 to August 3, 2020.
- 4. Stringent health protocols and guidelines must be observed during the entire duration of the activity.
- 5. Meals and snacks the whole duration of the activity shall be chargeable to Division MOOE/ Local funds subject to usual accounting and auditing procedures.
- 6. Immediate dissemination and compliance of this memorandum is desired

on Superintendent

Page 1 of 1



Address: Telephone No.: Website: e-mail:

Actividad-Economia St., Zone 2, Bangued, Abra (074)614-6918 http://www.depedabra.com abra@deped.gov.ph



